

CARR-BRIDGE & VICINITY COMMUNITY COUNCIL

AGENDA

Meeting Thursday May 30th 2013 in the Village Hall at 7.30pm

House Keeping: Fire Exits etc

Introduction of Community Councillors to Visitors

Apologies ?K. Adamson

1. Concerns of Village Residents
2. Police Report Received /13 (Circulated by email)
3. Minutes of April 25th 2013 Agreement and signing
4. Matters Arising - Mannfield Road signs
Village traffic calming SID signs
Housing Development Carr Road
Planning for Consultation re Revision on CNPA Development Plan, CarrBridge
KA received Maps and Community Information, passed on to Andrew, Including larger map and 2 x A3 size.
Drains and Bricks in Reed Court [Bill Lobban & FMcM](#)
Squirrel Signs
Riverside Walk Fence and Gurkha Seat. Formal thanks to those who did it
5. Matters Outstanding (no discussion needed unless new information)
A95 bend Grainish Water Supply Carve Carrbridge seats
Proposed Community Council Notice board
Christmas Party
6. Treasurer's report [FMcM](#)
7. Planning Applications New applications agreed by email:
9. Porridge Making Championships
10. Carve Carrbridge
11. Secretary's Report
12. AOCB
13. Date of next meeting: May 30th 2013 at 7.30pm in the Village hall

CARR-BRIDGE & VICINITY COMMUNITY COUNCIL
Draft Minutes of Meeting on Thursday 25th April 2013 in the Village Hall

Present: Andrew Kirk (Chair), Scott Bruce, Fiona McMullen, David Ritchie, Robert McInnes, Carol Ritchie
In attendance:, Mary McCafferty (CNPA), Roy Brown, Lorraine Anderson, Jan Carlyle, Ranald MacWilliam

Apologies: Kate Adamson, Lara Campbell, Cllr Bill Lobban

Concerns of village residents Mannfield Rd sign is damaged RMcW AK will email HC. LA asked about disabled access to Hall. JC says it is being redone.

Police Report Was circulated by email. LA phoned police about the speed traps. Having to go to Kingussie more due to no.of complaints. AK will email our concerns.

Minutes of 28th March 2013. Minutes agreed unanimously.

Matters Arising

Housing Development Carr Road Neighbour notification has gone out. Some disparity observed in those who received these but is in line with legislation. Map shows the boundaries which we have all seen before. AK will photocopy the info to hand out to other residents. Carr Road is shown as part of the development. It has been called in by CNPA. Responses by 10th May but CNPA decision won't be made by then. CC objections are :

that Carr Road is unsuitable access
Junction at main road is inadequate

The size of the development

Environmental Impact study is considered sub standard (e.g. didn't find any red squirrels)

Using 2/3rds of the forest not just the 'bull' field

We must do a letter drop to inform people about the plans and the objections. We have a duty to hold an open meeting. (CR) Agreed to have a public meeting on 2nd May from 2:00pm to 7:00pm in Villahe Hall. AK to get plans from Bracewell Stirling. RB said that the online version is v difficult to access. Individual response are best to influence planners. CC will comment after public meeting and encourage residents to write individually.

Planning for Consultation re revision of CNPA Development Plan We have until 5th July to respond.

Currently shows the Tulloch Developments H1 & H2. Officially Consultation will start on 15th April and will close on 26th May, ie after 6 weeks

Bike Park RMcW says the insurance quote is acceptable and we should go ahead with it. Hope to have the park operating soon. Dougie Edwards has signs ready

Drains in Reed Court Nothing has been done. FMcM sent email details to Cllr Bill Lobban but has heard nothing since

Squirrel Signs £100 for 20 signs agreed. Dougie Edwards will do. We will see a sample first.

Riverside Path Community Payback Scheme are very keen on this project. CC have bought materials and will be on site next week. CPS people may only be there Fridays. Ellanwood bridge seat is being repaired by RMcI and Tom Adams representative about the fence and Seat by Gurkha Bridge.

Free Standing Goal Posts RMcI has goal posts I shed and will erect them soon. HC will have to check once up. Sean F will do. Strathspey Thistle have been in touch with FMcM as they will possibly start using next week. To be told to keep changing rooms clean.

Treasurer's Report

FMcM End of fiscal year. Accounts show a balance of £3343 but one outstanding grant to be paid. Still to be audited. FMcM will ask for a volunteer to do this.

Planning Applications

See above

Christmas Party

Nothing new to report

Porridge Making Championships

Progressing. Nothing new to report

Carve CarrBridge

Progressing. Nothing new to report

Secretary's report

Criminal Justice annual report circulated

Any Other Business

Entrance to village signs South entrance (Landmark) sign is obscured and in need of cleaning. FMcM. DR said the pile of stones is unsightly and should be removed and a dry stone feature in place. LA will phone A McIver.

A9 Dualling AK received a letter from Transport Scotland who wish to consult with local communities on the plans. Suggest that consult in groups. CB with BoG and Aviemore. Maybe the CC forum would be the best vehicle? (MM)

Struan House CR has noticed that the exit onto the road for the house behind Struan is obscured by a neighbour's hedge and creates a hazard. Residents should speak to householder.

Swing Park Is being resurfaced. Who is responsible? RMcW. Thought to be HC

Date of next Meeting Thursday 30th May 7.30pm in Village Hall